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Drought Conditions and Campfire Restrictions 
 

Extended hot, dry weather combined with dead and dry vegetation has caused 

extremely high wildfire danger in the forests along the Benton MacKaye Trail. 

Recent wildfire starts across the region have fire managers concerned.  

 

A campfire restriction is now in place for all of the Chattahoochee, Cherokee 

and Nantahala National Forests. The restriction prohibits building, maintaining, 

attending or using a fire or campfire outside of developed recreation areas from 

now through or beyond year end 2016. This means that only campfires built within 

metal fire rings in developed campsites are allowed. Camp stoves are still 

permissible. The Forest Service reminds visitors that campfires should always be 

put out completely and be cold to the touch before being left for any period of time. 

 

The Great Smoky Mountains National Park continues its standard restriction that 

campfires are only allowed in the fire rings at the designated campsites and 

shelters.   

 

BMTA generally discourages campfires along the trail. This is a Leave No Trace 

principal, because people are tempted to try to burn trash leaving incompletely 

burned residue which is unsightly and may attract bears to the campsite. 

 

I can personally testify that many regular water sources are dry across the high-

country of the Joyce Kilmer-Slickrock Wilderness.  Fortunately the BMT 

frequently drops down to reliable streams, but careful planning and carrying more 

water than usual is essential. 
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B A C K  T O  M E N U  P A G E  

 

Thanks to Board Members for a Great Two Years! 
 

My term as President of BMTA comes to an end at the Annual Meeting on November 5. I have had 

exceptional support from a great Board of Directors during the past two years. Each has given 

generously of his or her time and talents in a variety of ways, but I want to recognize and thank 

each individually: 

 

¶ Vice President, Tom Keene, has provided us with great advice on various issues and has 

headed the committee that organized our Annual Meetings and recommended the slates of 

candidates.  Meanwhile he opened a new campus for Kennesaw State University in Italy. Tom will 

once again be an outstanding President for BMTA after being confirmed at the Annual Meeting. 

 

¶ Secretary, Joy Forehand, not only kept comprehensive and clear notes at Board Meetings, 

but also followed up afterward to make sure nothing fell through the cracks. Joy also hiked the 

BMT after each competitive event in her area and reported on the post event condition of the trail. 

 

¶ Treasurer, Margaret Evans, has been a superb controller and bookkeeper for BMTA.  

She always knows what was budgeted and where every penny goes. 

 

¶ GA Maintenance Director, Barry Allen, not only organized and led maintenance of the 

Georgia BMT, but also took responsibility for the southern portion of Tennessee when it became 

apparent that BMTA has more active maintainers in North Georgia than in Tennessee and North 

Carolina. Barry was not only the maintenance leader, but also BMTAôs hardest maintenance 

worker. 

 

¶    TN/NC Maintenance Director, Ken Jones, stepped up to once again assume the job he had 

done so well in past years when BMTA lost its elected Director early in 2015. Kenôs close working 

relationship with the Cherokee NF staff has been invaluable. His development of a team of 

maintenance ñsub-directorsò to share the workload with him will, I hope, become a model for 

BMTA in the future. 

 

¶   Smokies Coordinator, Dick Evans, not only maintained our relationship with the GSMNP 

staff, but also coordinated maintenance for the Nantahala NF portion of the trail. Dick led the 

reroutes of the Joyce Kilmer-Slickrock Wilderness and Yellow Creek Mountain Trail sections, 

thereby eliminating the BMTôs longest, most dangerous roadwalk. While Dick turned over his 

Membership and Store responsibilities, he has continued to be our ñgo to guyò for PayPal 

implementation. 

 

¶ Membership and Store Manager, Ken Cissna, assumed responsibility for these related 

responsibilities last year and has done a fine job dealing with our members and customers. 

 

¶    Publicity and Events, George Owen, Marge Heller & Marcia Lehman When George 

relinquished his position due to a health problem (thankfully resolved), Marge and Marcia took 

over the Publicity and Events positions respectively. Marge reestablished her relationships with the 

news organizations along the BMT and has orchestrated outstanding coverage for the BMT.   

 
                    Continued next page 
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B A C K  T O  M E N U  P A G E  

 

 

Marcia took the events coordination role, got the Board to invest in a spiffy new event tent and has led 

numerous volunteers in representing BMTA at major regional events. These activities have increased 

the visibility of the BMT and recruited numerous new members and trail workers for us. George has 

recovered and continues to lead BMTA in a variety of ways. 

 

¶ Conservation Directors, Steve Bayliss and Peter Busscher, both have applied their skills as 

accomplished attorneys to articulately represent and defend the interests of the BMT in the face of 

numerous requests for Special Use Permits. They have increased the sensitivity of the Forest Service 

and event organizers for the need to ensure that races and other events proposed on the BMT respect 

the need to protect the physical condition and solitude of the trail from excessive or damaging uses. 

 

¶     Hiking Directors, Ralph Heller and Mike Pilvinsky, with help from other members have 

steadily increased BMTAôs hiking program, ranging from ñEasy Hikesò to multi-day backpacks. These 

hikes have been a steady source of new members for BMT. While Ralph turned over his Hiking job he 

continues to chair our Corridor Committee, as well as handle BMTA sales to major resellers. 

 

¶    Newsletter Editors, Gene Nix and Kathy Williams. What can I say? You all see the results 

every month. Gene established a colorful and readable new format suitable for electronic distribution, 

and Kathy took over when Gene had health issues, quickly learned the necessary software (with 

tutoring by Joy Forehand) and has maintained the exceptional quality ever since. We have had 

comments from folks (who see lots of club newsletters) that the BMTA newsletter is tops! 

 

¶ State Representatives for Georgia, Mark Yost and Larry Dumas, have been active volunteers 

and have provided their insights and assistance to the Board on a variety of issues. 

 

¶ State Representative for Tennessee and North Carolina, Rick Harris, has long been one of 

BMTAôs most active and effective supporters.  He is a leader in trail maintenance, an adviser and angel 

to hikers passing through his area and was instrumental in Tellico Plains becoming a BMTA Trail 

Town. 

 

¶    Immediate Past-President, David Blount, has been a wise counselor whenever his advice and 

experience were needed.  David, who has served twice as BMTA President, continues to be an active 

volunteer and maintainer, even while continuing to work full-time. 

 

In addition to those formally serving on the Board or committees, I want to thank all our volunteers 

who have contributed so much time and effort to maintaining the trail and otherwise doing the work 

that is critical to making the BMT a trail of renown. Finally, I need to thank our agency partners in the 

Forest Service and National Park Service for their continuing support and guidance. 
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B A C K  T O  M E N U  P A G E  

 

Thanks Also to Resellers of BMTA Merchandise 
 

In addition to direct sales through the BMTA Store on the website, BMTA serves the hiking 

community and raises funds through sales of its books and apparel through numerous regional retailers, 

all of whom deserve our thanks and support: 

 

Amicalola Falls State Park, Blue Ridge Adventure Wear, Blue Ridge Mountain Outfitters, Coker Creek 

Welcome Center, Charles Hall Museum Store, Cherohala Skyway Visitor Center, Fannin County 

Chamber of Commerce, Historic Tapoco Lodge, Kats Deli, Mercier Orchards, Monroe County 

Deptartment of Tourism, Mountain Crossings, Nantahala Outdoor Center, North Georgia Mountain 

Outfitters, Pink Pig, O's On the River (Ocoee Whitewater Center), REI, Rock Creek Outfitters and 

Terra Outfitters. 

 

AmazonSmile Benefits BMTA 
 

For those of you who will be doing some of your holiday shopping at Amazon, remember that if you 

use our AmazonSmile link, BMTA gets a donation from Amazon.  BMTA's unique link is http://

smile.amazon.com/ch/58-1428009 

 

Do supporters have to click on BMTA's AmazonSmile link every time they shop? 

No. Once customers select your organization, you will receive 0.5% of the price of all their eligible 

smile.amazon.com purchases, regardless of whether they use your unique AmazonSmile link to return 

to the site. However, we recommend that you ask your supporters to bookmark and use your link so 

they don't accidentally shop at www.amazon.com instead of smile.amazon.com. Only purchases made 

at smile.amazon.com are eligible for donations. 

 

 

Time for BMTA Membership Renewals and Donations 
 

We are entering the last two months of the year.  It is time again to remind everyone that, unless you 

joined after October 1, 2016, your annual membership renewal is due by year end.  While on the 

website renewing your membership, I hope you will consider making a supplemental donation.  Both 

the membership and donation are tax-deductible, if you itemize. 

 

BMTA lost a longtime friend this week when Beverly Batchelor 

passed away suddenly while vacationing in Arizona. While 

Beverly was not a member of BMTA, she has been a supporter 

of joint activities between BMTA and GATC. As a GATC 

Activities Committee member, she encouraged the annual 

GATC series of hikes across the BMT in Georgia. As GATC 

Newsletter Editor, she featured many write ups and photos of 

day hikes and backpacks on the BMT.  As a GATC leader and 

Board Member, she was known and beloved by many members 

of both hiking clubs. We join with GATC in sending our 

condolences to her husband Olin.  

http://smile.amazon.com/ch/58-1428009
http://smile.amazon.com/ch/58-1428009







































